Abingdon Society of Bellringers

St. Helen’s Steeplekeeper’s Report for 2013 AGM

The bells continue to give good service and have been well used during the past year.  During bad weather, rain enters the tower and has caused some minor corrosion on the fittings, particularly around the front bells.  It is important that the paintwork is "topped up" and kept in good order.  The tower received a mid-year clean from top to bottom and this was well worth the effort.  

 

Whites carried out their annual maintenance before Christmas and there were no problems to report, other than minor observations, which can be kept in check.

 

The project to install the clock bell has temporarily stalled due to my lack of attendance of late.  Long Crendon will look after the bell for the short term, but arrangements need to be made to move it before too long.  The faculty application is the next stage.

 

I would like to thank all those who have helped look after the bells, particularly when I have not been around.  If there are any specific issues that need attention, please feel free to ask for assistance.

 

 

Mark Walker

Steeplekeeper – St. Helen’s

12th May 2013

